PICKLEBALL BOARD MEETING NOTES       OCTOBER 18, 2021

Attendees: Rich Loose, Greg Krier, Jane Jakubec, Jim Cooney, Marjo Peters, Lisa Penton

Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes:
The September 2021 minutes were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
Report was given by Jane Jakubec. We have a total of $5,202.91 in our combined Regular Share and Checking accounts. The tournament expenses were $106.85. Tournament income after expenses were paid is $889.15
There is a possibility we could qualify for some COVID moneys. Marjo is going to research that further. 

Membership Report:
We currently have 176 members. We discussed raising our membership dues to $20. This was approved. Starting immediately, membership dues are $20 for the year. Those who join in Nov/Dec will pay $20. This will be good through 2022.

Club Tournament Update:
Consensus was that the tournament was a success. Thank you to Greg and Jane for organizing. Thank you to our sponsors. Thank you to the participants. The Pickleball club made $889.15 on the tournament after expenses were paid. 

Saturday Structured Play:
As the weather turns colder, play returns to the Rec Center. 3-4 courts are available. 16 person sign up cap.

Super Starz Invite:
Jim Cooney received an invite from Spencer Rossi to Spearfish Super Starz, a community dinner that is held only 3 times a year. A small crowd funding dinner, where attendees pay $10 for soup and a vote. Local groups present what they do, and what they would do with the money received in a 5 min presentation. Attendees vote who takes the entrance money for the night along with the corporate sponsorship money. First dinner is Nov 15th. 
It was decided the PB board would attend this event Nov 15th as a group, in lieu of the monthly board meeting. Rich and Jim will present a short summary of our PB club. Doors open at 5:30. Presentations start at 6pm.

Items from the Board:
Marjo will be looking into locations and dates for a club social event to be held sometime before the end of the year. 
Jim Cooney will be moving the ball machine to the Rec Center in November. Have it stored in a safe place and easy access for those who wish to use the ball machine.
Nets will remain up during the winter months at the outdoor courts.

There were no further items from the Board. Meeting was adjourned. 
